DRAFT Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 
Friday 21st April 2017

Memorial Hall, Christchurch Road, West Parley.
Present:
Councillors: Jonathan Heath (Chairman); Diana Penwill (Vice Chairman); Kay Bundy; Mary Court;  John Dinsdale; Philip Bamborough; Lynn Wilson; Cllr Barbara Manuel (District) 


District & County Cllr Andrew Parry; County Cllr Steve Lugg.

Approximately 39 Parishioners
Apologies:        Apologies received prior to the meeting for Cllr David Allen and Cllr Peter Lucas
1.The Chairman opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed parishioners, District and County Councillors. He introduced each of the Parish Councillors and mentioned which Lead Area they each cover. He remarked that he finds it a privilege to work with such an effective Parish Council.
2. Housing update –Cllr Manuel (District)
The housing proposals for West Parley were approved in 2014 in the local plan (Core Strategy). There are two areas earmarked for building in West Parley. The field East of New Road is planned for 320 houses by Wyatt Homes who at present and they are not looking for funding. Residents may have noticed drilling work being carried out there but nothing is planned until at least the end of this year. 40% of the homes must be Affordable Housing, which they may try to negotiate and a condition is for a link road to allieviate traffic at Parley crossroads. The other area is on the Dudsbury Hill site, with 120 homes proposed by Kala Homes, again, 40% of which must be affordable housing. A link road is required which will cost in the region of £2.5 million. They are in discussion for funding and when 50% of the properties are occupied, the link road must be provided. District Cllr Manuel is keeping abreast of the situation and suggests residents keep an eye on Planning Applications to keep up to date with developments. She mentioned the Local Plan Review. At the moment, there is development all around the area, particularly Longham. 
3. Appearance of West Parley – Cllr John Dinsdale
John looks after the appearance and upkeep of the village, both from the Parish Council perspective but also co-ordinating the Volunteer Workgroup on behalf of West Parley Residents’ Association. He said that it is a privilege to work with such a fantastic group of people who give up their time so willingly to help others. He recognised each group in turn and thanked them all.... Kate Ward and Clive Butcher who run the Good Neighbour Car Scheme, which has so far completed in the region of 2,400 trips. He commented that they are looking for two more drivers if anyone knows of anyone who would be interested. He then mentioned the Team of Litter Pickers who spend many hours, in all weathers keeping the main roads around West Parley and the Recreation Ground clean and tidy. He said that if anyone sees anyone fly tipping, to try to obtain the vehicle registration number and report them. He thanked Marianne Parker who arranges the distribution of the Parish Newsletter, Lin and John Chesshire who keep the Millennium Garden tidy, the Gardening Club, whose members who keep the planters around Parley Sports Club looking nice, the team of volunteers that deadhead and water all the planters around the village (this year’s colour scheme will be blue and yellow to keep in line with Parleys adopted colours) and Malcolm Plascott who organised the Christmas Decorations last year. He finally thanked the large team of volunteers who have spent the Winter months working in Parley Wood (with Guidance from EDDC and working in line with the Tree Management Plan). This includes coppicing hazel, cutting back the invasive holly, planting 500 bluebells, recycling decking to make the woods more accessible and arranging a chipper to improve the pathways. In the summer months, the volunteers are out clearing and edging verges and trimming hedges to ensure pavements are kept at full width, and where safety is an issue a contractor has been employed by the Parish Council to clear low branches for cyclists and horse riders. He thanked those residents who keep the verges outside their own properties neat and tidy, and the two lady volunteers, Maz and Cheryl, who not only work hard with the rest of the team but also supply much needed refreshments.  He thanked John Cullen for organising this year’s entry in to the DCA Best Kept Village Competition. Last year we entered for the first time and came 2nd in the Best Kept Village and 1st prize in the Environmental Champions for the work done in Parley Wood. Thank you to John Cullen for his help.  This year, it is intended to put forward the work done clearing the
ground at The Girl Guide Camp at Dudsbury for the People’s Project. In November last year, the volunteers were approached by Debbie Thorpe, the Girl Guide District Commisioner, regarding Dudsbury Guide Camp, who have received funding of £32,000 from the National Lottery to improve the site. Bournemouth University have used their equipment to search underground, but only found rusty tent pegs so far! The guides are also in the process of diverting the public footpath, which currently runs through the middle of their land, to the Southern edge by the ramparts. The volunteers have cleared a lot of brambles and scrub and tree surgeons have cleared some trees to give panoramic views over the river. Planning permission has recently been requested to build a 'roundhouse'. The gardening competition will be running again this year, judged by 2 RHS judges. The categories are.... Best Front Garden, Best Rear Garden and Best Hanging Baskets. Last year the judges commented that the standard was fantastic. He finally paid tribute to the Parish Clerk, Linda Leeding, who he said was an asset to the Council. 

4. Financial Update – Cllr Heath
Cllr Heath pointed out that the Parish Councils Accounts for 2016/2017 were displayed on a board at the back of the hall. He said that a large savings have been made due to volunteers undertaking regular activities, that may otherwise incur an expense and that he was really proud and thankful to them. He said that the group could always do with more volunteers if anyone had a couple of hours a week to spare. This year, new village signs have been installed in the Parish Council car park and outside Parley First School, a new noticeboard has been installed to keep residents informed of what is happening in the area, 2 new Springers have been added to the children’s play area, and more woodchip has been added to the play area for children’s safety. Some money has also been spent on Councillor training. The Council would really like to hear what residents would like the Council to do for the village, so if anyone has any ideas, let the Parish Clerk know?
5. Guest Speaker – David Ayres, Chairman of Ferndown South Neighbourhood Watch
David said that Neighbourhood Watch has been operating in this area since 1983 and it cost £1 to join then, and it still costs £1 a year now. A Newsletter is delivered to each member’s household 4 times a year, providing them with information of recent crime trends etc. There is also a NHW Booklet that is packed with useful information too. He said that Neighbourhood Watch encourages people to look after each other and keep an eye on vulnerable residents in their roads. He said that as an ex-police officer, he would suggest that if anyone sees anything suspicious, they should either challenge the person or dial 999, as it is potentially a crime in action. Some roads have NHW signs attached to lampposts, which is also a good deterrent. There are many useful items that can be purchased at the NHW Community office at The Barrington Centre in Ferndown eg. door stickers, shed alarms which are battery operated (£10), padlock alarms, window trembler alarms (£3), bank card covers to protect contactless cards from being cloned whilst in your pockets (50p each), etc. He pointed out that the shed alarms are portable and so can be placed in your house if you are outside working in the garden, to protect against uninvited callers. In the Ferndown/West Parley areas, the main criminal behaviour is dwelling burglary, shed break-ins, anti-social behaviour and criminal damage however, the crime figures are still low here, compared to other areas. He advised people to make their properties as secure as possible, lock all vehicles, record their valuable and sentimental items on a website called 'Immobilise' as this will enable property to be returned if it is found by the police. The latest trend in crime is Cyber and Telephone scams..... emails saying you have won the lottery, phone calls to saying you have a problem with your computer etc. His best advice is to throw the letters away, to put the phone down and delete any unexpected emails. Do NOT open any links on emails that you are not sure about ie 'HMRC want to give you a refund' or 'a friend is abroad and needs you to send money to help them'. He then went on to say that Seasonal Rogue Traders will be door knocking soon, offering to do gardening, tree work, tarmacing etc. His advice is to just say 'NO' and shut the door. If they refuse to leave, dial 999. They usually do a bad job and charge a lot of money, so if you need someone for this type of work, he suggests to look them up on Check A Trade or the NHW traders list that is produced every 2 years. 

The Parish Council Chairman thanked David for his very informative talk.

6.  Meeting open for residents’ questions and points.
There is a sink hole in Winnards Close, the road is not being swept, however the volunteers had done a good job of clearing the pavement of weeds?
Cllr Manuel explained that Dorset County Council are responsible for this type of work and she would take up these matter. (Other residents mentioned the lack of sweeping, drains not being emptied and weeds growing in Ellesfield Drive and Elm TreeWalk) Cllr Manuel added them to her list.
There are gullies in Church Lane that need attention. One was reported recently and repaired within 2 days.
Cllr Manuel said that Highways need to be contacted for this as they are responsible for the repairs and maintenance. This can be done by members of the public via the Dorset For You website.
Is anything being done about the noise emanating from Dudsbury Country Club as last summer residents were troubled every Sunday?
Cllr Manuel confirmed that Environmental Health are monitoring the situation and will review their Licence if the noise escalates.
Is there still a supermarket planned on the field East of New Road?
Cllr Manuel said that it is still on the plan but Wyatt Homes may not include it. It is still too early to say. The developer may be asked to put more money in to the scheme to cover road costs etc 
Did the plan include the Dormy site and  the St Leonards development?
Cllr Manuel explained that the Dormy was not on the plan and that St Leonards was already arranged before the plan.
Shouldn't the road infrastructure be made suitable before the property development begins?
Cllr Manuel said that there are plans afoot. The Blackwater junction is being widened in 2017 and the little bridge, crossing the Moors River at Hurn Bridge, will also be widened and reinforced. The link road from the Spur Road to the Bournemouth Hospital is in the pipeline. In July this year, work will begin on widening the road at Chapel Gate. There will be a filter road added for traffic coming from Bournemouth heading towards Parley Cross. A member of the public commented that this only pushes the traffic problem up to Parley Cross.  Cllr Manuel replied by saying that the money allocated only covers Chapel Gate and the Parley Cross roads will be funded by the developers.
The Chairman then asked residents if anyone had any views on any improvements they wanted to see around West Parley that the Parish Council could help with, to let them know. It is already planned to develop the facilities that we have. He then asked if everyone receive the Bi-Annual newsletter? It was confirmed that everyone present, did. He then thanked everyone for attending.

Cllr Andrew Parry stood up and said that it was a pleasure for him to represent West Parley. He said that he was aware that the Parish Councillors work incredibly hard, and sometimes working very late. He said that Steve Lugg was representing West Parley at Dorset County Council following the sad passing of District Cllr John Wilson and both Andrew and Steve hope that they can be worthy successors and representative of him.

The meeting closed at 21.00 hours.
